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PROPOSED PINE LAKES EXPANSION UPDATE
By Judy Hale

On September 12, 2018, over 400 residents met in the Pine Lakes Clubhouse for an informational meeting at the invitation 
of their HOAs.  Because HOAII was asked to sign an agreement, we are technically in negotiations with ELS and required 

by law to inform the members of HOAII about these negotiations.  The publication in the last issue of the Whispering Pine 
was our first attempt to do so.  Because the residents in the estate section are affected by this purposed expansion, PLEHOA 
requested to be included in this meeting.  Also attending the meeting, at the invitation of HOAII, were board members from 
the Lake Fairways HOA.

The meeting started with repeating what had already been published last month.  Since then we have received a preliminary 
drawing of the site.  This drawing shows 369 homes on lots that are over 3000 sq ft smaller than the existing lots.  Most of 
our homes would not fit on these lots.  The HOAII statutory committee has investigated the details of the site and provided 
these details to our attorney.

Through contacts HOAII has with the DBPR (Department of Business and Professional Regulations) we discovered that ELS 
filed an application for a new prospectus for Pine Lakes in June of 2018.  This prospectus was asked to cover all lots (1A to 
63L).

When DBPR replied that some of these lots were owned by the home owner and therefore not subject to a prospectus while 
all the other lots had homes with the existing prospectus, ELS replied with statements that are not true.  The HOAII board 
set up a committee (Maura Alexander, Ron Hovat, and Mike Gloss) to compare this new prospectus with ours and review 
the differences with the board.

The statutory committee met with our attorney and reviewed the information we collected.  Mr. Burandt then notified ELS 
that we would not sign any agreement.  He also wrote letters to the DBPR and to all Lee County Commissioners.  The letters 
all expressed that we are very opposed to this expansion.  The letters to the commissioners requested that we be informed of 
any hearing concerning zoning changes to this area.

The feedback the HOA boards received at this meeting was 100% against the expansion.  We did not receive one comment 
supporting the project.  Most concerns center around our infrastructure, i.e. roads, water, sewer, and drainage issues.  Other 
concerns are taxing our already busy amenities, increased traffic, and security.  Lake Fairways is concerned about more traffic 
cutting through their community and the reduction in maintenance staff service with the expanded community.  They also 
expressed their support in opposing this expansion.

PLEASE NOTE:  If another prospectus is approved for Pine Lakes, ELS is not legally required to give new owners the existing 
prospectus.  If a new owner is presented with a new prospectus and signs to accept it, the new prospectus applies to that 
house and its lot rent increases.  Please make sure that when selling your house, the new owner gets a copy of the existing 
prospectus.

If you would like to contact the county commissioner from our district:  His name is Brian Hamman, email at 
dist4@leegov.com, his phone number is 239-533-2226, and mailing address is P. O. Box 398, Fort Myers, FL 33902-0398.
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LIAISON MEETING
By Judy Hale

The liaison meetings continue each month during the 
summer.  Since the Whispering Pines is not published 

every month during the off season, the items discussed here 
happened at different times.  

•   We were told that ELS employees may no longer use any 
ladder or lift device that is over 6feet.  ELS will contract 
with an outside firm to do routine tasks such as changing 
light bulbs and cleaning fans, vents, etc.  

•   Joshua Tree Service has been doing a much better job 
than Ameripride did in the past.  Consequently, discussions 
about lawn care have been brief.  DO NOT COMPLAIN 
TO Joshua Tree Service about how they mow and trim 
your yard.  Address your complaints to the office or your 
HOA board.

•   360’s are becoming more effective since residents have 
less time to respond and are charged if ELS must clean up 
the yard or power wash a house.

•   We are experiencing a lot of leaks in our clubhouse roof.  
We are hoping that a new roof will be approved in the 2019 
budget.

•   The seawall by hole #4 has not been repaired.  We still 
expect this work to be done in 2018.  

•   One of the stage lights quit working.  It will be replaced 
before season.

•   We are still waiting on any plans for a redo of the Pub.

Overall it has been a beautiful summer here at Pine Lakes.  
Things happen at a slower pace but we still have enough 
activities to keep us busy.
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FMO
By Linda Dowd

As of this writing I believe that more of our snowbird 
family and friends are back.  We had a very sad 

summer, we lost so many of our friends.  With October 
here our many clubs and organizations are starting, so 
watch your calendar.

We need to think about the upcoming elections, we have 
some important issues:

•       For our estate home owners, we have Amendment #1 
which would create another $25,000 property tax break 
for homesteaders. 

•   Amendment #2 for lease land homeowners which 
covers limitations on property tax assessment.  This is 
proposing an amendment to the state constitution to 
permanently retain provisions currently in effect.  This 

will keep tax at (except school district tax) 10%.  So, this 
will definitely affect our lease land friends.

Both estate and lease land owners need to get out and 
vote YES on both amendments.  These will affect how we 
continue to “Live the Dream”.  You will be hearing a lot 
more regarding these amendments.

I’m sure that most have heard about ELS wanting to add 
369 home sites next door, to the north of us.  They will 
have their own clubhouse and pool, BUT they will be able 
to use our amenities (tennis courts, pickleball courts, pub, 
etc.).  Again, I’m sure you will be hearing a lot regarding 
this.

Welcome Back, we missed you.

……. Ballot Number 2

Ballot Number 2…Vote YES

—

…Ballot Number 2

……. Ballot Number 2

Ballot Number 2…Vote YES

—

…Ballot Number 2
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Our annual kickoff is Saturday, October 6th at the 
Men’s Club Pancake Breakfast.  Please join us!

As the holiday season approaches, it’s time to focus on 
helping those families in Lee County less fortunate.  A 
letter explaining our program has been inserted into your 
tubes the last week of September along with an envelope 
for making your donation.  No amount is too small and all 
donations collected go to our LOCAL charities -- The Fort 
Myers Rescue, Hispanic Services of Catholic Charities and 
Wake Up America.  If you haven’t received a letter, please 
contact one of the committee members.

Last year the four member communities in ‘A Day of 
Caring’ raised over $13,900.  Won’t you please help us 
reach that goal….or more….this year!  Thank you for your 
continued support.

“A Day of Caring Committee”
Gail Barry, Barbara Brown, Judy De Longe, Jan Farlow 
and Sue ODonnell

A DAY OF CARING
By Sue O’Donnell

C.E.R.T.
By Mike Gloss

Pine Lakes CERT President Mike Gloss attended the 
2018 National CERT Conference that was held in 

Naples Florida August 22-25. Four hundred twenty-
four attendees from throughout the USA and Canada 
assembled to receive CERT training and share ideas and 
experiences. Saturday concluded the conference with a 
simulated shooting disaster drill.

Volunteers are always needed and welcome. 
330-524-1292.



As summer ends and many Pine Lakes residents 
return from their seasonal homes up north and visits 

to relatives and friends, it’s an ideal time for a careful 
inspection of your home. A vigilant eye can help you 
maintain the value of your home now as well as avoid 
headaches when you’re ready to sell. 

One area you may not think to examine is your garage 
door. Recently a Home Inspector told us that it is 
important to check garages where the door frames come 
to the ground for any sign of subterranean termites. This 
is a frequent area of concern for termites, which are an all-
too-common issue in our community and in the warm, 
humid climate of South Florida. 

Different termites leave different evidence of their 
presence; signs of subterranean termites include buckling 
wood, wood that appears to have water damage, hollow 
sounding wood, or dirt build-up where you wouldn’t 
expect to see dirt. If your own review of your home nets 
any concerns, contact a professional inspector or pest 
control expert. Many residents have contracted with 
companies to regularly treat the area around their homes 
so that termites, fire ants, and other pests do not become 
a problem.

If you see other issues during your review of your property, 
such as failure of appliances, you should check your home 
files to see if you have a home warranty. While home 
warranties typically don’t cover termite damage, they 
have become an important part of real estate transactions 
because of the protections they do offer and may have been 
part of the purchase of your home. When included in a 
home purchase, the warranty coverage typically extends 
to the new owner for one year and can be continued year-
to-year by the new owner. 

Why is this important? During the buying process, an 
inspection may show everything is working properly, 
but the unexpected can happen – sooner, or later. If a hot 
water heater breaks or AC system needs repair, warranties 
ensure the homeowner only will be responsible for a small 
service fee for the repair.

HOME INSPECTIONS AND WARRANTIES OFFER PEACE OF MIND 

When it comes to selling your home, warranties also 
provide the seller reassurances. The home is covered while 
it is on the market, and if an issue arises during the sale or 
inspection period, a warranty ensures there are no delays 
in repairs and no expensive repair bill. However, it is 
important to check which items are covered in a warranty, 
as not all companies’ policies are the same.
Don’t forget, a home warranty is not exclusive to real estate 
transactions, and many homeowners enjoy them for the 
life of their home. A Real Estate Professional can provide 
you with the names of companies that serve our area, and 
your own inspection of these warranty options may be the 
perfect welcome home from your season away. 

This article is part of a series dedicated to the memory of 
Fran Cook, a Pine Lakes Country Club resident and Real 
Estate Professional who recently passed away. Fran served 
her community for many years by helping neighbors and 
newcomers navigate the sometimes-complex process of 
buying and selling their homes, and Rawlings Realty, inc. 
is honored to continue this article series on her behalf.

Honoring Fran Cook
Friday, October 12, 2018
Pine Lakes Clubhouse
Memorial Service at 2:00
followed by A Celebration of Life.

SYMPATHY/MEMORIALS
M o u r n i n g   a   L o s s -- C e l e b r a t i n g   a   L i f e
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PLEASE HELP US
F. I. S. H.

Friends in Service Here

A number of our volunteers who drive residents 
to local medical facilities have retired in the last 

few months.  Therefore, we need some new drivers 
to volunteer to help us provide transportation. If you 
can volunteer just a few hours a month, we will be able 
to continue to accommodate our residents with their 
transportation needs.

An application as a FISH volunteer must be completed.  
On that application you can choose to volunteer on the 
days convenient for you.

Please help us by volunteering.  Call Roger Smith, 
President of Pine Lakes FISH at 239-731-6577 and he 
will provide you with an application.

TAI CHI RETURNS
By Tony Fettig

Presenting the Tai Chi form of Master 
Moy in Shin (Taoist), catering to all new 

beginners as well as the loyal practitioners 
that wish to continue and expand their 
knowledge of the form.  Tai Chi is for 
everyone—men, women, young and older.  
Any questions regarding your ability to perform these 
slow gentle movements can only be answered by you and 
your physician!

These FREE classes begin on Monday, October 15, 2018, 
experienced students at 9:00 AM, beginning students at 
9:30 AM, and on Thursdays, experienced students at 10:30 
AM and beginning students at 11:00 AM.  All classes are 
held in the Clubhouse ballroom.

Questions to Tony at 313-680-4341 
or email: 
bridgeman172000@yahoo.com

Tuesdays, from 11:00 -1:00 
in the Pine Lakes clubhouse. 
11 - 12 Beginners  
12 - 1  Advanced  

We dance to all kinds of music...country, oldies, 
Latin, pop and more.  You will learn waltz steps, 

rumba steps, cha cha steps, tango steps and more.  Line 
dancing is great mental and physical exercise.  Hope 
you’ll join us.

According to an article in Sciencedaily.com, dated August 
25, 2017, dancing is possibly the best exercise for senior 
citizens. 
 
Here is a copy of the article:
Physical exercise has an anti-aging effect on the 
hippocampus region of the brain -- an area that controls 
memory, learning and balance. A new study, comparing 
different forms of exercise -- dancing and endurance 
training -- undertaken by elderly volunteers for eighteen 
months, shows that both can have an anti-aging effect on 
the brain, but only dancing corresponded to a noticeable 
difference in behavior. This difference is attributed to the 
extra challenge of learning dancing routines.

LINE DANCING
By Linda LeClaire Smith  239-849-0459 
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16 Del Prado Blvd. S.
Cape Coral, FL

239-574-3383

Dr. Jim Holloway & Dr. Allen Chumbler

88 Pine Island Rd.
N. Ft. Myers, FL
239-997-3383

• Comprehensive
    Dental Care

• Smile
 Makeovers

• Implant
 Restoration

• Root Canal
 Therapy

Most Insurance Accepted

Including:

Humana PPO

Guardian PPO

Delta Premier

Cigna DPPO

DENTAL CARE

www.hollowaychumblerdental.com

B–I–N–G–O!!!
By Dick Loubier

BEAUTIFICATION
By Bonnie Stropes

Here it is, October already and Bingo will start October 
3rd.  Hope to see everybody there.  Don’t forget that 

doors open at 5pm and we stop selling at 6:15  Games start 
around 6:30, we take a break at around 7:15 and go home 
around 9pm.  Lots of good food, soda, ice cream, and our 
famous popcorn and lots of money to give away.

COME OUT SUPPORT AND WIN  
WEDNESDAY  NIGHTS  

Pine Lakes Club House  
Doors Open 5:00 pm  

Selling stops @ 6:15 pm  
Games start @ 6:30 pm 

Lunch available  

Welcome Back to those of you who were away for 
the summer!  We are excited that you are returning 

and hope that you are looking forward to the fun filled 
Season ahead.

Our 1st Beautification Meeting of the 2018-2019 Season 
was held on Tuesday September 11th and the Team and I 
are excited to be planning some great events.

All of the items for our Christmas Treasures Sale, to be 
held in the Card Room, immediately following the Men’s 
Club first Pancake Breakfast of the season on October 
6th, have been priced and are hoping to become part of 
someone’s fabulous Christmas display.  Stop by and take 
home a few treasures.  Also, please consider offering your 
neighbors a sneak peek at your home, all decked out for 
Christmas, at our Tour of Homes, to be held on December 
16th.

On November 4th, our Team will be hosting the “Pine 
Lakes Class of 2018” Welcome Back Ice Cream Social.  
Since we received the new Photo Album 2018, we are 
asking that you to treat them like “yearbooks” and bring 
them along.  Exchange them with friends and newcomers 
and ask them for their signature or a little note that will 
become a treasured memory in the years ahead.  If you did 
not receive a directory, please bring a tablet to participate 
in the fun.  See the enclosed flyer for more information.

November 6th is the day we will begin decorating the 
Community, inside the Clubhouse and outside, for the 
Holidays and we invite any residents who would like to 
share their time and energy, to join us and take pride in 
helping create a wonderful Christmas atmosphere here in 
our little piece of Paradise.
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TENNIS ASSOCIATION
By Bob Dowd

PINE LAKES BILLIARDS
By Mike Stropes

Hello to all our tennis friends!

Tennis has been going on through these hot muggy 
summer months, and we’ve all been loving it.  Tennis 
courts have someone on them every day of the week.  Most 
of the tennis is played before noon because of heat and 
humidity, but we would love to see more evening tennis as 
well.  Perhaps when our snow bird friends get back we can 
get that cranked up as well.  

Ron Garcia deserves a shout out for his work in keeping 
these things going.  Never seen anyone work so hard to 
keep those courts full.  We particularly appreciated him 
when he took a couple weeks off, and others had to take 
over his role.  A schedule only works well when everyone 
shows up.  Covering the holes created when unforeseen 
circumstances come up is a job for someone who is willing 
to go above and beyond the call.  Several others have 
pitched in when needed and they did the job well.  They 
were so happy when Ron returned, however.

Whoever and Whatever groups are there every day they are 
scheduled, even if the groups are smaller in the summer.  I, 
myself, am amazed at the people I see there almost daily.  
I truly see how tennis is such a big part of a senior’s life.  
Someone told me the other day at the courts they read an 
article that tennis the best sport for seniors.  Not only does 
it keep you active, but the camaraderie and friendships 
are so important.  This is such a great community, with so 
many friends that I don’t believe can be matched anywhere 
else.

Looking forward to the return of the missing friends from 
up North, and even further up North.  Looking forward 
to the coming tennis season.  Looking forward to meeting 
new friends and playing more tennis.

Hello all.....it’s almost fall already – I think it was a 
quick summer!   The new season is just about to 

start here in Pine Lakes and the snowbirds will start 
arriving shortly.

Therefore, I want to give you information about the Pine 
Lakes’ billiard activities for this fall.  We’ve perceived 
some interest in pool playing.  Therefore, we vigorously 
encourage all Pine Lakes residents that want to play pool 
regularly or want to learn to play pool, to contact me 
(239-989-3415 or mike.stropes@gmail.com).  Also, each 
week there are frequently pool players in the billiards 
room on Monday’s and Thursday’s from about 11:00 AM 
to Noon or after.  Don’t hesitate to join us on those days 
to enhance your normal activities.  Alternatively, you 
can arrange a more convenient time by contacting me.  
Plus, there is a signup sheet on the bulletin board in the 
billiards room on which you can express your interest 
in playing/learning.  Sign up and you will be contacted.  
Note:  You may need to borrow a pen from the Concierge 
desk since pens that I’ve put on the bulletin board keep 
disappearing.

Again, this season Pine Lakes will be participating in 
the North Fort Myer’s Seniors 8-Ball League and will be 
competing against eight other local communities.  League 
play starts on November 13, 2018 and ends on March 19, 
2019.  Pines Lakes still has two teams in the League this 
year.  While each of the team rosters are nearly complete, 
we’d like to have other players available to fill in as needed.  
Therefore, if you have an interest in playing competitive 
matches, please contact one of the team’s captains:  Tony 
Fettig (313-680-4341 or bridgeman172000@yahoo.com) 
or Rich Pietkun (718-477-6601 or richmjp44@aol.com).  
You can also add your name to the aforementioned 
signup sheet and you’ll be contacted.  

Thanks…that is all for now.

Anybody for a game of 8-Ball? Come as you are - 
equipment provided.



Dear Santa,
All I Want

For Christmas is...

Pine Lakes Theatre Proudly Presents...

Sunday, December 2, 2018
Program Starts 3:00pm • Doors Open 2:30pm

Tickets Will Go on Sale Oct. 20 at Saturday Morning Coffee
or contact Jackie Harrigan 731-1462

For Reserve Seating, Contact Eileen Wrede 349-7945

$5.00 per person
Please Bring a Canned Good for Wake Up America
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THEATRE CHRISTMAS SHOW
By Bob Nauyokas

PINE LAKES VETERANS ASSOCIATION
By Tim Mercurio

Would you like to join 
The Pine Lakes Veterans Association? 

Call Tim for more information @ (513) 300-7877.

Pine Lakes Veterans Association, 
Family Affair and Friends 

Present “A Tribute to The Armed Forces”
Sat. Dec. 15, 2018

$5.00 p/p
Clubhouse - SHOW @ 7.00 PM

Tickets will be sold Saturday mornings at the 
coffee social beginning October 6th.

DO NOT HARASS JOSHUA TREE 
SERVICE EMPLOYEES!
If you have a complaint about how your yard is mowed 
or trimmed, call the office or talk to a member of your 
HOA Board.

A V�y M�y ChristmasA V�y M�y Christmas

Pine Lakes Theatre is proud to announce their 2018 
Christmas production, All I want for Christmas.  It 

will be on Sunday, December 2, 2018 at 3:00 P.M. in the 
clubhouse.

Tickets are $5.00.  You can buy tickets at Saturday coffee, 
starting in late October or by calling Jackie Harrigan 
(731-1462).

Again, this is PL Theatre’s gift to the PL community.  
Please bring a can of food to share with the needy. Come 
prepared to laugh and enjoy yourselves!

If you are interested in auditioning for this performance, 
auditions will be on Sunday, November 4, 2018, at 3:00 
P.M. in the clubhouse.  No line memorization for this 
performance.

Honor Flight:  Veterans fly to Washington DC where 
they spend the day visiting the WWII, Korean, and 

Vietnam Memorials.  Free airfare -- meals and bus rides.  
This is a day we, as veterans, are honored. I have been on 
this trip before, and it is a day you will not soon forget. 
Call Tim for more details.

Do you have a green light bulb in your lamp post?  Green 
light bulbs signify that a veteran lives at your address. 
Let’s light up Pine Lakes Green!  Display a green light, 
available at Walmart.

For any information on our Veterans Association or the 
Honor Flight, please call me. Tim @ 513-300-7877
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PINE LAKES MEN’S CLUB
By Tom Minahan

Pines Lakes Clubhouse  
Reserved Seating – Set-ups - BYOB 

DOORS OPEN @ 5:30 PM >DANCE - 6:30 > 9:30 PM 

Pine Lakes Men’s Club presents  

“ Black Velvet Duo ” 

Saturday, 27th 
October  2018 

$15.00 pp  HALLOWEEN  
DANCE  

Tickets available  – 22nd   Sept 2018  
 or by  calling  Anna Clark after 22nd Sept  

239-283-5990  after 9:00 am 

Well here we go again to new busy season at Pine 
lakes, everyone is now returning ready to get 

going.  One of the first things on the calendar as far the 
Men’s Club is our Wednesday Night Bingo on October 
3rd starting at 5pm, the kitchen will be open with Janet 
and Barbara doing a great job with many different specials 
each week. On Sat Oct. 6th our first Pancake Breakfast 
and coffee social where you can come out and see all your 
friends and new residents.

The Men’s Club meeting is the 2nd Thursday at 6pm and 
food will be served starting at 6pm, looking forward to 
seeing some new members attending that evening. 

Tickets for the Halloween Dance are available for Sat. Oct. 
27th, and also tickets for Sunday, November 18th Show 
featuring The New Odyssey - 3 Guys 30 Instruments. 
Don’t miss this show as this group will not be appearing 
in Florida ever again.

Thank You for supporting the activities of the Men’s Club.

BOCCE 
By Betty White

Our Fall Bocce Session is about to get underway this 
October. People are returning from the North and it 

is great to see familiar faces around the community. Some 
repairs have been made to the canopy near the tennis 
courts and the lines will be painted on the carpets in time 
for the start of new play.

The sign-up date for the Fall Session is on October 3, 
2018 at 9:00 AM, in the Activity Room at the back of the 
ballroom. Come and have some coffee and sign up for 
the Fall Session of Bocce. The teams will be formed on 
that date and you will know who your partner will be for 
this session. Those that have already signed up, as well as 
those who sign up on the 3rd, will have their names added 
for the drawing of teams.  

If you cannot commit to playing every week, we still need 
subs. You can sign up to be a sub on that date as well. 
Come join us. 
 
The Fall Session will begin on October 10, 2018 and 
run for 9 weeks. There will be no Bocce the week of 
Thanksgiving. The playoffs will be on 12/19/18.

Players at Bocce CourtsPINE LAKES MEN’S CLUB PRESENTS: 

. 
$15.00 pp 

Pines Lakes Clubhouse  - Reserved Seating   
“SETUPS” provided   –  BYOB  –  

Tickets available @ Coffee Social  
6TH October 2018  or by calling after 6th October   

Tina or Carl Schlachter @ 419-934-3356 
after 9:00 am 

DOORS OPEN @ 6:00                   SHOW @ 7:00   
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President Pat Dieringer opened the meeting with the 
Pledge to the Flag, followed by a moment of silence for 

deceased members over the summer.

Lori Downey, secretary, read the minutes from the previous 
meeting, which were approved with a motion byJan Martin 
and seconded by Adele Heft.

The treasurer’s report was then given by Celia Neumann. 
Sharon Rondeau made a motion to accept the report and it 
was seconded by Betty White and carried by all.

Brenda Loubier reported that appropriate cards were sent to 
Hat Martin, Peg Ackley , Judy DeLonge, Liz Morris, Audrey 
Jung, Judie Lawton, Sue O’Donnell, Kathy Patterson, Kay 
Brown, Terry Walton, and Debbie Kimbro. Pat Dieringer 
reported that a $50 restaurant gift card was given to Linda, 
the receptionist at the clubhouse for her retirement, on 
behalf of the women’s club.

Pat Dieringer reminded members that membership 
renewals are due if you have not already done so. New 
members are also reminded to be sure to pick up a 
membership packet at the same time.

Linda Dowd reminded us to bring items for boxes being 
mailed each month for the local men and women in the 
military. A list was distributed of the things needed. This is 
an ongoing, year-round project.

There were no reports from the hobby groups. 

The Spaghetti Dinner will be held on November 10 and 
Cindy Ahrens and Gaile Liddle volunteered to chair this 
project. 

Phyllis Fulwider is heading up the Thanksgiving Dinner 
project on November 22. She will give a full report at the 
next meeting. 

The Health Fair will again be held in January and Judy 
DeLonge will give a report when she returns.

The Blanket/Tarp Drive is being headed up by Jesse Howard 
and Jane Vogel. This is a year-round event. They will begin 
collecting at Thanksgiving time. A box for blankets will 
also be in the main clubhouse area. They indicated that 

two members will be invited to go with them when they 
deliver the blankets in January. 

Fashion on a Dime will be held again this year; Dianna 
Baughman will give a report at the next meeting.

Martha Stevens will again chair the Craft Fair to be held 
on Friday, January 18 from 8:30 – 1 p.m. We will need 
men to help set up tables, 4 men to assist with parking, 
ushers, and people to work in the kitchen. The bake sale 
will also be held.

We will again have the Fashion Show; Peg Ackley and 
Bridget Heier will co-chair.

The Treasures Sale will be held on March 1. The mini 
mobile is full; if anyone has garage space, please let 
Beverly Mercurio know.
	
Under New Business, Pat indicated our February meeting 
will be changed to January 31, because of a conflict with 
another event. We will be reviewing changes to our by-
laws. If any member has a suggestion, please forward it 
to Pat Rotthoff or Barbara Brown.

It has been decided that our donations to the eleven local 
charities will be delivered in person.

A Celebration of Life for Fran Cook will be held on 
October 12 from 2-5 pm. There will be a short service, 
followed with fellowship and food. Donations may be 
made to Hospice—envelopes will be available. 

Our Christmas Dinner will be held on December 6. 
Entertainment will be provided by Calendar Girls, a 
musical group.	

Our next meeting will be October 4 at 7 pm. We will have 
a presentation about the Military Boxes project.	
We welcomed new members Gaile Liddle, Karen Baker 
and Pat Pacewic.

Refreshments were provided by Yolanda Monson, Jan 
Talty and Esta Dow, followed by the 50/50 drawing and 
Sue O’Donnell’s “crazy” card games.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Downey, Secretary

PINE LAKES WOMEN’S CLUB
September 6, 2018
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HAPPY 
HALLOWEEN

We are off and running again in a new season 
starting with a speaker from those who collate 

and distribute boxes to our local military personnel. 
Come join us and find out about this new project that 
will continue collecting all season. In November we are 
very busy with the Spaghetti Dinner with co-chairs Cindy 
Ahrens and Gaile Liddle (a new member). Please help 
them by volunteering to fill whatever positions they may 
need people for (making sauce, serving, decorating, etc.). 
Also, we will for the first time offer Pine Lakes residents a 
Thanksgiving dinner coordinated by Phyllis Fulwider. We 
will cater this dinner at minimal cost (to cover expenses 
only). More details will follow. She will need a few helpers 
as well.
 
We have a new group entertaining us for Christmas dinner, 
the Calendar Girls. We have heard good things about this 
group. Ongoing projects include the blanket drive and the 
tarp drive. Our club’s mission is to support local charities 
and we at Pine Lakes do an amazing job of helping the less 
fortunate around us. Thank you all for all you do.
 
Next meeting is October 4 at 7:00. See you then.

PINE LAKES WOMEN’S CLUB
By Pat Dieringer, President of Pine Lakes Women’s Club



This season runs for 10 weeks, ending on December 11th, 
leaving plenty of time for folks to get back North for the 
Holidays.  There is no need to sign up in advance.  You 
can come and play one night or all 10 nights.  The only 
difference is that the more games you win, the better your 
chances are for being high scorer for the season (one point 
is given for each game won during the season). There is a 
donation of 25 cents per person, and you can win 10 cents 
back if you win a game!  So, come and join the fun.  We’d 
love to see you!

Hosted once again by Irene and Al Gaetani.  Thanks for 
all the work you do all year setting up and breaking down. 
Last year we found that many folks chipped in by coming 
a few minutes early to get the equipment out and also 
staying late to put it all away.  Our community is always 
filled with willing hands and it is appreciated! Thanks to 
everyone!! 

13

We offer MANY companies!

Call for an appointment

Chris Truax
(239) 464-3849

Specializing in one-on-one service

Confused about which Medicare plan fits your needs? I can HELP!

I have been a local agent in N. Fort Myers for over 15 years

Annual Enrollment for Medicare plans is October 15–December 7, 2018

MEDICARE BENEFICIARIES

HEALTHINSURANCE

PINE LAKES SHUFFLEBOARD – READY – SET – GO 
- FALL SEASON STARTS OCTOBER 9, 2018! 
By Elaine Mandeville

Are you ready for another fun season of shuffleboard?  
We’re really looking forward to welcoming back all 

of our snowbirds and get back to playing shuffleboard. 
We’re ready to jump right into the Fall Season! 

The season will start on Tuesday night, October 9th 
at 7PM. Folks should meet at the shuffleboard courts 
between the clubhouse and the tennis courts.  We’re 
expecting to have a wonderful season.  Play ends around 
8:30PM each night.  We hope to welcome some new 
residents, as well as seeing all our previous years’ players 
to start the season off right.

Everyone is invited to come and learn to play if they 
don’t know how.  It’s easy, and we love to get new people 
started.  The game can be learned in one quick lesson 
and those who have played in the past are paired with 
new folks.  It’s lots of laughs and a great way to meet 
people you might not have met already. No need to be a 
couple to play, individuals are matched up with different 
players each week.
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PINE LAKES BOWLING
By Betty White

The Summer Bowling Session has ended and the awards given out on September 17, 2018.

Congratulations to the top three teams which are as follows:

1st Place:	 PINZ:	 Frank Michalak, Linda Wakefield, Al Gaetani, Irene Gaetani
2nd Place:	 GAME OVER:  Dennis Studdard, Karen Hyskey, Linda Patterson, Ed Smith
3rd Place:	 SPARE ME:  	 Jill Hudson, Don Hudson, Andrea Helms, Don Gorman

Congratulations to the winners for a job well done.

Last Week Top Scores:
				    Scratch Game				   Scratch Series
Men:				    215 Ed Smith				    611 Ed Smith
				    173 Frank Michalak			   476 Frank Michalak
				    170 Dick White 			   453 Dick White
Women:			   198 Louise Ratliff			   518 Louise Ratliff
				    196 Linda Wakefield			   480 Jill Hudson
				    176 Jill Hudson			   468 Linda Wakefield

Adele Heft Birthday Party at Bowling

During the month of September, we had a very special 
birthday in our group. Many of you know Adele Heft 
who just turned 90 years of age on September 16th. 
We honored her on one of our Monday sessions with a 
beautiful birthday cake and card signed by all. Thanks to 
a very thoughtful Bonnie and Mike Stropes for providing 
the cake, etc. Congratulations Adele. She still bowls at 90 
and is an inspiration to us all.

Our next session begins the first week in October, we 
always welcome new bowlers. Anyone wishing to join our 
group should contact Larry Hyskey at 239-567-0807 or 
Sharon Rondeau at 239-543-5386.  Bowling takes place 
on Monday afternoons with Practice at 1:45 PM and 
Bowling begins at 2:00 PM at Bowland/Coral Lanes 42 
Mid-Cape Terrace (off Santa Barbara) Cape Coral, FL 
(239-772-1661).
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TEE TIME
Ladies 18 Hole Golf League 
By Joann Cline

Looking forward to league days, tournaments, and all 
the golf challenges ahead of us in the 2018/2019 season, 

we have to believe that Dr. Seuss must have been a golfer.
	
“I learned there are troubles of more than one kind – some 
come from ahead and some come from behind…
So, think left and think right and think low and think high.  
Oh the thinks you can think up if only you try!”

Official league play is traditionally scheduled to start in 
September, but with August’s heat and humidity fiercely 
hanging in there, we got off to a very slow start.  The few 
ladies that showed up on the 5th played a scramble and 
opted for “nine & dine”.  (Play nine holes and then into the 
Pub for breakfast.)

A few more gals showed up to play low net in flight on the 
12th, with some deciding to play only the back nine and 
some more hearty souls playing all 18.  

Congratulations to the winners: 	  
Debra Russo & Denise Wright        tie for 1st       net 28
Carolyn Copley		           2nd                net 30
Angie Teresky & Linda Wakefield   tie for 3rd     net31

The Summer Grand Shoot-Out, held on September 15th, 
brought out the real diehards both in participants and 
spectators.  Eleven golfers teed off on hole number 3 to 
start the shoot-out and with competition getting hot and 
heavy, along with the weather, two were left to tee off on 
hole #2 to finish the round.  Though wilting fast, Debra 
Russo and Ronda Owens managed to tie the hole and had 
to move on to #3 before a winner could be determined. 
After Debra had sunk her putt for a 3, Ronda wasn’t able to 
make the pressure putt for her par and Debra was declared 
the winner.  

Congratulations to Debra for her 1st place finish, Ronda 
for 2nd, and Linda Wakefield for taking 3rd.

Thanks to all the participants and spectators and a 
special THANK YOU to Judy Emmons and Donna 
Schneider for organizing the Summer Shoot-Outs.  
Thanks also to Ray Streeter for officiating and Roger 
Jung for helping out.

With mid-September as the deadline for October’s 
Whispering Pines we’re still waiting for some 
‘Fall’ weather along with the return of many of our 
snowbird friends.  Our calendar shows a ‘Scramble 
Drop-Out’ for league play on September 19th and a 
game of ‘Ones’ for the 26th, along with the first winter 
Shoot-Out on the 22nd.  Watch for all the winners in 
the November issue of the Pines.

October is a very busy month for our lady golfers.  
Along with regular Wednesday play we have the 2nd 
Shoot-Out, the Halloween Tournament and the start 
of Sadie Hawkins, but the most important of our 
scheduled events is our Fall Luncheon on the 18th.  
President Ronda Owens and VP Bev Bynum have 
arranged for us to meet at Dina’s Restaurant at Sabal 
Springs to enjoy good food and good company.  Thanks, 
Ronda and Bev, for organizing this opportunity for us 
to catch up on all our summer adventures.

OCTOBER – Breast Cancer Awareness Month

Important Dates in October:
1st     Start of sign-up for Sadie Hawkins
4th    Nat’l Golf Day, Taco Day & Vodka Day – 
          golf, then eat, drink and be merry!
10th  Nat’l Bring your Teddy Bear to Work/Golf Day
13th  Ladies’ Second Winter Shoot-Out
18th  Ladies’ League Fall Luncheon
23rd  LEGA at Lake Fairways
27th  Halloween Tournament
31st   BOO!
31st  First day of Sadie Hawkins
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Carpet Stretching
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 Pine Lakes Theatre is Fun!   
By, Michele Nauyokas  
 

Y es, that's right...theatre is fun! Those of us in-
volved with theatre know three things: there's 
lots of work to do in a short amount of time, 

everybody has fun, and everyone has memories 
that last a  lifetime.  
 
Theatre people know another fact: we can always 
use more people to help us with theatre. The wonder 
of theatre is that there is something for everyone. We 
need people to act on stage, work backstage dur-
ing the shows, organize props, build sets, paint sets, 
find furniture, create and shop for costumes, do hair 
and makeup, run lights and sound, find music. . . to 
name just a few things that apply to the actual pro-
duction of the play. We also need people to sell tick-
ets, plan the publicity, create the program, organize 
greeters to seat people at the show, write articles for 
the Whispering Pines and organize cast parties.  
 
People that are involved with theatre ... no matter 
what their job ... know that we must all work togeth-
er so that "The Show Must Go On!" Remember, no 
experience is necessary. All you need is a desire to 
have fun and a willingness to create new memories.  
 
Next October, we will have our annual kick-off pot-
luck dinner. We encourage everyone that has ever 
thought, "I wonder if I'd like to do something with 
theatre?" to come, meet us, talk to us, and give the-
atre a try. We promise you that once the "theatre 
bug" has bitten, you'll be off on a ride you'll never 
forget!  

Ellsworth Heating & Cooling was founded in  
SW Florida 47 years ago, making it one of  
the oldest and most reliable family owned and  
operated air conditioning companies in the  
county. Started as a oneman operation in  
1968 by George Ellsworth Sr, the company  
rapidly became highly trusted for its exceptional 
personal service and solid dependability.  
Today, Ellsworth Heating & Cooling is one of the 
most respected businesses in SW Florida. 

FREE ESTIMATES 

ON ALL A/C SALES 

 
10% Diagnostic 

DISCOUNT 
with mention  

of this ad 

 

RA0016458 ER0001803 CAC057214 CMC1250389 

1905 N. Tamiami Trail www.ellsworthair.com 

239-995-6005  1-800-995-7005 

 

Has been a Master Electrician  

for 30 Years 

CURRENT FLOWCURRENT FLOW

239-603-3209 • 239-910-0634

PLUMBING, Inc.

Steady Flow oF Quality Service

currentflowplumbing.comCFC1429878 LICENSED & INSURED

$200.00
Off Repiping

$50.00
Off 

Water Heater
Replacement We Accept

NEW CONSTRUCTION

WATER HEATERS

DRAIN CLEANING SERVICE • RE-PIPE
RE-MODEL
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MEN’S GOLF LEAGUE
By Dick Loubier

Wow, October already and still hot.  Hope by now all the new tee boxes are up and running.  We will really be busy 
now with lots of snow birds back.  All done playing with Lake Fairways as we start playing with our own group 

now for a few months.  Sadie Hawkins sign-up sheets should be up now.  Find a partner and sign up.  Lots of fun.  Just 
the beginning of our tournaments.  Men’s member- member, club championship, and many more.  We have a lot of 
new members and hope they enjoy all our tournaments. Now for our results for September.
ON AUGUST 16TH WE PLAYED 1 
BB OF 4
1.ANGELO DEVALLE
   FRED KLINE			  83
   RICHARD THIBODEAU
   MARVIN IMES
2.RON MCMANUS
   JACK BORGES		  85
   FRED STEWART
   RONN FARR
3.JIM MANTINI
   DAVID KNOTTS
   PETE WILLIAMS		  85
   BOB BENNETT
4.DAVE WRIGHT
   AL KEEFER			   86
   RON BOULAY
   RAY BURROWS

ON AUGUST 23 WE PLAYED 3 BB 
OF 4
1.PHIL EBERHARDT
   FRED BOULAY		  179
   JACK BORGES
   JOHN GAVIN
2.RON MCMANUS
   DOUG CONNER		  181
   DAVID FAGAN
   MIKE DEMKOWICZ
3.JOHN MCDONALD
   CHUCK RHODES
   BILL LAPORTE		  189
   BILL JUDGE
4.CHRIS TUPPER
   BOB BENNETT		  190
   MIKE WILLIAMS
   MARVIN AMES
5.KEVIN LAWTON
   FRED KLINE			  193
   LARRY OBRIEN
   DICK CUMMINGS

ON AUGUST 30TH WE PLAYED 
2 BB OF 4
1.RON MCMANNUS
   FRED KLINE			  90

   RAY ROUILLARD
   BLIND DRAW
2.JACK DUNMEAD
   RAY BURROWS		  93
   PETE WILLIAMS
   DAVE WRIGHT
3.JOHN MCDONALD
   LARRY OBRIEN		  94
   JOE DEMKOWICZ
   RAY WALTON
4.LARRY VONSTEIN
   DICK LOUBIER		  95
   MIKE WILLIAMS
   DAN BUCHMAN
5.KEVIN LAWTON
   BILL LAPORTE		  95
   AL KEEFER
   JOHN VONDERVELLON

ON SEPT 6 WE PLAYED  
SCRAMBLE
1.JIM MANTINI
   DICK LOUBIER
   JOHN VON DER VELLLEN   	 78
   RAY WALTON
2.LARRY VON STEIN
   FRED BOULAY		  79
   ALAN HOLT
   RICK TAYMAN
3.ANGELO  DELVALLE
   CHUCK RHODES		  82
   DAVID FAGAN
   DUDLEY BYNUM
4.PHIL EBERHARDT
   JOHN WESTFERE		  84
   PETE WILLIAMS
   JOHN GAVIN

ON SEPT 13 WE PLAYED 1 BB OF 3
1.LARRY VONSTEIN
   FRED KLINE		 52
   RICHARD THIBODEAU
2.JACK DUNMEAD
   RAY ROUILLARD		  53
   BILL DUNCAN

3.JOHN HUNTER
   JACK BORGES		  55
   RAY WALTON
4.RON MCMANUS  
   FRED STEWART		  56
   JOHN GAVIN
5.JIM MANTINI
   DAVE FAGAN		  56
   BOB CISZEWSKI
6.JACK SULLIVAN
   JOHN VONDERVELLON	 57
   LARRY OBRIEN
7.MIKE GLOSS
   RAY GROMACKI
   DUANE PIERCE		  57

And now for the results of our summer 
grand shoot out.  Had a great crowd 
watching these matches. Had a lot of 
great shots but it came down to Dave 
Wright, Roger Jung and Ron Cook on 
the 8th hole, with Dave Wright being 
eliminated. Then we went to hole number 
9 with only two left, Roger Jung and 
Ron Cook.  Ron Cook was our winner 
with Roger Jung coming in second. Lots 
of fun. Now we move on to our winter 
shoot outs with A and B players.  Our 
A players are 0 to 14 handicaps and B 
players 15 and above. The A players will 
play from the blue tees and B players 
from the white tees.  It all starts Oct. 6 at 
8am. See you all there.

I guess that is all for now.  See you all 
next month with the results of our first 
winter shoot out plus our weekly scores.

Hole in 1ers
August 13, 2018  

Ron Hovet 
Hole #7

NICE GOING!



LABOR DAY GOLF TOURNAMENT
By Barbara Willis

NIFTY NINERS NEWS
By Ruth Hovet

And so the “Season” begins! We held out first special 
tournament on September 1st, for Labor Day.	

Although the weather is still very uncomfortable, we 
had 32 players. They played a game called SIX-SIX-SIX 
– a game which allows one to show their talents at many 
different levels.

First place with 85:  
Joe Demkowicz, Debra Russo, Mel Gautieri, 
Angie Teresky. 
Tied with them for first:  
David Wright, Denise Wright, Richard Loubier, 
Brenda Loubier.
Second place with 87:  
Fred Willis, Sandy Craig, Chris Tupper, Sandy Tupper. 
And tied with them for second:  
Kevin Lawton, Shirley Kubie, Ron Hovet, Ruth Hovet.
    
A good lunch was served in the pub. Thank You, Linda. 
Congrats and thank you to all who played. 

We hope to see you and many more on October 27th 
for the Halloween tournament. Linda and I are already 
thinking of a “fun” game to play!!!

THROUGHOUT THE HOT, humid and wet summer 
months one fact remains -- there are always golfers 

on the course.  Maybe we are suckers for punishment, but 
we cope by following some rules:  always hydrate, always 
use sunscreen, wear loose fitting clothing and find a patch 
of shade for a break.  In addition to the temps, there’s the 
lightning to consider.  According to the National Weather 
Service, the common belief that golfers are responsible 
for the greatest number of lightning deaths was shown to 
be a myth.  Fishermen accounted for three times as many 
fatal lightning blows as golfers.  It’s definitely better to be 
a golfer.  

September Regular Play
Sept. 5:  Two 4-person teams played a scramble with Pat 
O’Connell, Brenda Loubier, Evelyn Glen and Ruth Hovet 
prevailing with a 31.
Sept. 12:  Ten Niners showed up to play their own game.  
Virginia Klimko came in 1st with a 27.  Evelyn Glen and 
Shirley Kubie tied with 28s for 2nd and Barb Daley scored 
a 30 for 3rd.

Summer Fun Grand Shootout
Sept. 15:  To qualify for the Grand Shootout you had 
to participate in at least one other summer shootout.  
Eleven ladies signed up including four Nifty Niners (Jean 
Marenda, Shirley Kubie, Barb Daley, Ruth Hovet).  Jean 
Marenda carried the Niners until the fifth hole.  Debbie 
Russo went on to win and Ronda Owens came in second.  
It is still a fun time even if you can’t finish in the top two.

Welcome Back Snowbirds.  See what you have been 
missing!
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ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE
By Debbie Hamilton

ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE
By Ronda Owens

The Pine Lakes Ballroom was packed on August 11, 
2018, and for a very good reason. We were treated to 

the sounds of “A Family Affair and Friends.” Of course, 
they are actually our very own Pine Lakes neighbors, 
Frank and Linda Fazioli. Their Rock and Roll Show that 
they performed for us was professional, entertaining, and 
nostalgic. Frank’s guitar playing is second to none and 
Linda is absolutely an amazing stage personality as well as 
a marvelous singer. As the saying goes, “She can sing the 
telephone book and make it sound great!”  

So, if you ever have an opportunity to be in the audience 
when they are on the stage, I highly recommend that you 
run to buy your tickets for their show. You will not be 
disappointed. Thank you to Frank and Linda for a great 
evening.

PINE LAKES WOMEN’S CLUB
SPAGHETTI DINNER COMING SOON!

Tickets go on sale for the December 1, 2018 show, 
MOTOWN MAGIC, Sat, Oct.20, 2018 at the coffee 

social or by contacting Jesse Howard at 207-735-5812.  

Tickets for the February 9, 2019 show, THE BRITISH 
INVASION YEARS, will go on sale Sat, January 5, 2019, 
again at the coffee social or by contacting Jesse Howard.

Tickets for each of these shows will sell very fast, so plan 
on getting yours early to get the best seats. Ticket prices 
are $20 per person per show.

See you there.

A Family Affair and Friends

Don’t miss out!  Mark your calendars for November 10, 
5:30-9:00 PM to join us for a delicious Italian dinner 

of spaghetti with homemade marinara sauce, meatballs, 
salad, bread, and spumoni ice cream and homemade 
brownies for dessert!  Beverages/set-ups provided as well.

Tickets are $15 and can be purchased at Saturday coffees/
breakfasts, at October & November Women’s Club 
meetings, or by calling Jesse Howard at 207-735-5812.  
And don’t forget your husband/partner for this meal.  
We will have assigned tables, so gather your friends and 
reserve your table now.  And don’t forget your dancing 
shoes for after dinner – music all evening will be provided 
by our favorite DJ Linda LeClaire Smith!

In addition to one of the first of many events sponsored by 
the Women’s Club, the Spaghetti Dinner is a great way to 
connect with all your friends to kick off the new season, 
and have a delicious meal!
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Quality Workmanship
Honest Pricing

(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853(800) 377-7885 or (239) 791-6853

• Vapor / Moisture Barrier
• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

We Keep rodents, 
snakes, spiders, bugs, 
mold, mildew, and 
damaging moisture out 
of your home!

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE
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Exp.
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AFTER
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There is much more to a Pine Lakes Golfer than just a pretty, um, er… Swing!
Our PLGA members are involved in every aspect of Pine Lakes life. 

Pete is President of the Pine Lakes Estate HOA.
Barbara and Janice maintain our Pine Lakes Library

Pat is President of the Pine Lakes Women’s Club.
Dick calls Bingo every Wednesday

Tom is President of the Pine Lakes Men’s Club. 
Denny organizes Pickleball

They represent just a small group of all of us who live here and volunteer every day to make Pine Lakes better and who 
make Pine Lakes - well, Pine Lakes!

Pine Lakers are definitely a talented group of movers, shakers, and doers. In my opinion, however, there is one among 
us who does more moving, shaking, and doing then many of us realize that she does. I am referring to Judy Marie 

Englant Hale. Last Spring, I asked Judy if I could interview her and what follows is a small part of her life here in Pine 
Lakes and before.

“Mrs. Hale Only Speaks English!”

Judy Marie Englant, the youngest of three children, was 
born in Canton, Ohio to John and Marie (Scott) Englant.  
Her sister, Ruth, is 9 years older than Judy, is a retired 
middle school teacher, and still lives in the same house 
she’s lived in for the last 65 years. John, Judy’s brother, 
passed away 4 years ago and was 4 ½ years older than 
Judy. John was a church pastor for many years before 
he became head of the Allegheny Wesleyan Methodist 
Church.  He was also President of their college where he 
taught Greek, Hebrew, and Theology.  

Judy and her husband, Art, always knew that they wanted 
to retire in Florida. So, Judy would clip ads that she saw 
about retirement communities, and they would visit them 
while on vacation in the Sunshine State. By the time that 
they first visited Pine Lakes in 1993, Art had been retired 
for 6 years but Judy was still working.  They really liked 
that the ads were truthful, and of course, they also really 
liked that there was a golf course, a restaurant, large lots, 
and the cul-de-sac design. They left that first visit with 
Pine Lakes on their short list.

In 1996, Art and Judy received information from Pine 
Lakes saying they only had 35 homes left. Pine Lakes flew 
them down and housed them in a guest house while they 
looked for a house to buy. Bob Brown was in the process 
of selling the community to MHC (later became ELS) 
and he was dealing.  The house they chose was under 
construction at the time and they ended up buying it for 
half the listed price.  Since Judy was still not retired, Bob 
Brown leased their house from them for two years and 
used it as a model and as a guest house.

In 1998, it became obvious that Art’s health was not 
going to allow them to stay in their two-story colonial 
house in Ohio.  After a lot of soul searching, they 
decided that Judy would retire, and they would move 
to Pine Lakes full time.  Judy says that it turned out to 
be one of the best decisions they ever made. Art died 
in 2003, when they had been here only 5 years. On the 
flight back from his memorial service in Ohio, Judy 
decided that she would definitely remain in Pine Lakes 
and that she would say yes to any job that she was asked 
to do. At the time she was PLGA president and on the 
beautification committee.  In 2004, Judy was appointed 
to the board of HOAII to fill the vacancy created with 
Jerry Henry’s untimely death.  

The first year here Judy played golf on Wednesdays 
with the 18-holers and played with a regular foursome 
on Mondays and Fridays. On Tuesdays she played 
bridge and the rest of the time was spent taking Art to 
doctors’ appointments. During their second year Judy 
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was Shoot-Out Committee Chairman and that started a long line of jobs in the golf associations and throughout Pine 
Lakes.  (See Judy’s Resume Below)

Once Upon a Time
Golf Shoot-Out Chairperson
PLLGL Luncheon Organizer
Pine Lakes Ladies Golf League President 2 years
Greens Chair for 1 year
Pine Lakes Golf Association President 5 years
Played in 18 PL Golf Championships
Flight Champion 5 times
Flight Runner-Up 3 times
Grand Shoot-Out Champion 3 times
Sunk 3 Hole-in-Ones

Travel Club chairperson for a short time
Beautification Committee Member
Summer Entertainment Committee Member
HOAII Member appointment in 2004 
HOAII Secretary in 2005	

Recently – Ongoing - Future
HOAII President 
Liaison Committee
Networking for Progress PL Representative
FISH Driver
Entertainment Committee Chairperson
FMO Committees Member
Pine Lakes Clubhouse Calendar Organizer
Birthday/Anniversaries Coordinator for Whispering Pines
Monthly Calendar Coming Events Author
Whispering Pines Article Contributor
Casino Trip Organizer
Christmas Pageant in Fort Lauderdale Organizer
Golfer
Bridge Player

Judy’s Pine Lakes Resume

I understand that the Beautification Committee disbanded 
for a while. Who reinstated it?  Mable Wurst reinstated it 
after a few years because she missed what the group had 
provided. However, it was John McCann who suggested 
that the Beautification Committee purchase the fountain 
in front of the clubhouse. 

Judy, what is “Networking for Progress?” In 2009, a couple 
of women from Bradenton, Florida decided HOA board 
members from ELS age qualified communities should get 
together and network. Thus, was born Networking for 
Progress.  Today she is on a committee that meets with 
the board members of these communities 3 or 4 times 
a year, then they meet as a committee to sort through 
the problems.  Finally, they meet quarterly with ELS 
management in Tampa to talk about and hopefully resolve 
some of the problems.

Tell me about your childhood. There were three things that 
happened in my early childhood that shaped the person I 
became. The first was that I was raised in a very religious 
home so when you were old enough to talk you were old 
enough to get up in front of the church and quote Bible 
verses and sing Sunday school songs. So, at the age of 2 – 
3, I recited Bible verses and sang songs. Everyone told me 
how well I did and how cute I was (who isn’t cute at 2?) and 
I became very confident of being in front of a large group. 
The second thing was that my mother read to me a lot. I 
soon learned that when I saw a certain group of letters she 

said a certain word. Hence, I learned to read. I remember 
people paying me to read my little story books. Books 
became my escape. Even today when my phone doesn’t 
quit ringing because ELS is not doing what residents 
expect, I escape in a book. The third thing happened when 
I was 12. My brother, who was 16, and his girlfriend, who 
was 15, got pregnant. My parents went into crisis mode 
and everything revolved around my brother. I was pushed 
aside to the point where I had to give up my bedroom so 
my brother could have an apartment in the house and I 
slept on a cot in the dining room.  I learned that the only 
person I could rely on was myself and if I was going to 
stand on my own two feet, I needed an education.

My father had no formal education but worked as a 
machinist at steel companies in Canton until the end 
of WW II. At the end of the war he decided to go into 
business for himself and leased a gas station. Two years 
later he built his own station/general store building. From 
the time I was 8 until I graduated college I worked on and 
off in my family’s business.

My mother never forgave her father for making her quit 
high school and attend Canton Actual Business College. 
She was a long-distance telephone operator when she 
married. When my father started his business, she used 
her business school training to keep the books.
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Your father and mother had little formal education. Your 
brother and sister both graduated from college. What was 
your educational background? I don’t remember exactly 
when, sometime in early elementary school, I had my first 
science class. We learned why it rains. I thought that was 
the most fascinating thing I had ever learned in school. I 
was hooked. It was science from then on. We always lived 
on a farm so I went to rural schools and graduated from 
Minerva High School after following a scientific college 
preparatory course. It was then that I rebelled against my 
mother and went to ‘a wicked state school’ instead of the 
small Christian College she preferred. I graduated from 
Kent State University in three years with a double major 
in chemistry and math. I stayed on at Kent for another 
year in graduate school so I could be with the others in 
my class. From there I went to Case-Western Reserve 
for a year, then to the University of Kentucky for a year 
before going back to Kent State. Later, Goodyear sent me 
to MIT.

When did you and Art get married? When I finished my 
first year of graduate school I had $110, my degree and a 
teaching assistant-ship at Case-Western Reserve. I spent 
the $110 on a wedding dress and married Fred Davis. 
When we were back in Kent, I got pregnant and he was 
very unhappy. The baby died with a birth defect. I decided 
I would never go through that again and we divorced 
six months later. This was probably the darkest time in 
my life. Five years later I married a fellow Goodyearite, 
Art Hale. We also lost a child to a birth defect and I was 
advised not to try again. We both retired from Goodyear 
and moved to Pine Lakes.  

So, what did you do for a living after earning that 
chemistry and math degree? It soon became evident that 
although my school fees were paid, I couldn’t live on the 
assistant-ship stipend. So, I went to work in industry since 
most companies would pay for schooling as long as you 
were studying courses that help you on your job. While 
at Case/Western Reserve, I went to work at Harshaw 
Chemical. The man who was director of R&D there was 
on the board of ASTM. He decided I should do his lab 
work. It was fun trying out all those methods that would 
become the international standards for testing materials. 
When we moved to the University of Kentucky, I worked 
at Spindletop Research, a contract research institute. 
While I was there I worked on a number of projects 
but probably the most interesting was for the American 
Tobacco Institute. We smoked cigarettes in a smoking 

machine, captured the smoke in an inert solvent and put 
the solution on the back of mice. It was not a matter of if, 
but rather when, the mice would develop cancer. The work 
we did led to the surgeon general’s warning being put on 
cigarette packs. When we moved back to Kent, I went to 
work at The Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company in nearby 
Akron.  After I was at Goodyear for about 3 weeks, the 
R&D VPs decided that we should get a computer. A bunch 
of us were called in and tested. I was one of the ones chosen 
to be trained. At the time I was taking advanced calculus 
and group theory at Kent still intending to be a theoretical 
physical chemist. Goodyear told me that if I would drop 
out of graduate school so I could go to computer training 
they would make it worthwhile. I dropped out of graduate 
school and was never sorry. My computer training consisted 
of going to IBM schools that they provided for customers 
and eventually Goodyear sent me to MIT. From the time I 
agreed to computer training until I retired 33 years later, I 
never had a job that someone else had done before.

It sounds as if you worked in what was once considered a 
man’s world. Were you successful? There were two times 
when I thought maybe I was successful. One was a time 
when I was flying to Washington DC to meet with the head 
of the National Science Foundation. I was on the corporate 
jet with the Exec VP of R&D and the VP of Research. It 
happened to be the same day they brought the Sky Lab 
down. All commercial flights were delayed but we flew 
into Washington right ahead of the Sky Lab, landed, and 
the Sky Lab went over us and into the ocean. The other 
time, I was asked to give a presentation on a project that 
I headed. The project was R&D computerization and the 
presentation was in Brussels, Belgium. The meeting was 
very close to NATO Headquarters and they put me in a 
hotel used by NATO.  The bathroom was all marble with 
gold fixtures and the room itself was really a suite. When 
I gave the presentation, there were translators off to the 
side translating what I said into five languages.  Luckily, 
I had two of my buddies from Luxembourg with me who 
kept listening to the translations to make sure everyone 
understood what I was saying. NOTE: There were other 
times when I felt like the dumbest person in the room.  I 
did a lot of traveling in Europe for Goodyear. When you 
have a meeting in Europe the first thing they decide is what 
language should be used. When I attended meetings the 
first thing out of the host’s mouth was ‘Mrs Hale only speaks 
English’.
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So many of us never golfed before moving to Pine Lakes. 
What is your golf background? I soon learned that when 
the people at Goodyear were not working they did two 
things. In the winter they played bridge and, in the 
summer, they played golf. So, I learned to play bridge 
and 50 years ago I bought my first golf clubs. I took golf 
lessons from a local pro, $5 for a half hour lesson or 6 
lessons for $25. I signed up to play in a Goodyear league. 
In order to play in a Goodyear ladies league, you had to 
first play in the beginner’s league and you stayed there 
until your handicap reached an acceptable level to play in 
a regular league. After a season in the beginner’s league, I 
joined two regular ladies’ leagues. We played nine holes 
in the evening after work. I was invited and joined a tri-
county ladies league and through the women I met there 
volunteered to work at the American Golf Classic, the 
PGA tournament played at the Firestone Country Club. 
Because I played golf, I was assigned to score keepers’ 
group. This meant that I followed a group of competing 
golfers and reported their scores on each hole. Back then 
the TV networks did not have hand held cameras so they 
only televised 4 holes. Consequently, the lady scorers fed 
the scores to a communications person on each hole and 
those were the scores the media used when reporting. We 
drew tee times and whatever foursome got that tee time, 
we kept their scores. I had a lot of the big names at the time, 
Jack Nickolas, Arnold Palmer, Lee Trevino, Ray Floyd, my 
personal favorite Chi Chi Rodriguez, and many others. It 
was a lot of fun and I volunteered for 4 years. The last year 
was when they played the PGA at Firestone.

Art Hale was a scratch golfer and when we dated and later 
married, we played a lot of couple’s golf. We took a lot of 
golfing vacations as a couple and also with three other 
couples as a foursome of ladies and a foursome of men. 
I always wanted to play well enough that Art would want 
to play with me. He would give me a stroke a hole and we 
would play for a quarter a hole.  Although he didn’t win 
every hole, I only beat him for 18 holes once. It was the 
first time he played after having a broken leg.

I had heard an erroneous rumor that Judy had said that 
she wanted to close the Pub. Sooooooo, I asked her about 
that and her answer was: I definitely do NOT want the 
Pub to close. I would be happier if the Pub was closed to 
the public but I don’t see that happening any time soon. 
The problem that we face is that many residents would like 
to have a corner bar while others would like to have an up-
scale casual restaurant. This past season we had a bar on 
Sunday, Monday and Tuesday and a restaurant the other 

four days. Hopefully, if we do a major renovation of the 
Pub, we will be able to have both all of the time. This is a 
commercial venture for ELS so any changes will have to 
pay for themselves.

I had heard that Judy paid $7000 for the fish that gobbled 
up the lake algae a couple of years ago.  No, I bought 
sterile vegetarian fish to eat the algae. I paid $3500 but 
the various organizations, individual residents, and ELS 
gave me enough money to make up all I spent. (Regardless 
of the amount, I along with lots of other folks thank you, 
Judy, for doing this.)

What’s the best thing about Pine Lakes?  The people, and 
there is always something to do and somebody to do it 
with.

What’s the worst thing about Pine Lakes?  Petty theft and 
the 5% of the people who think the rules are meant for 
everyone but them.

What do you consider your greatest accomplishment 
here at Pine Lakes? I don’t think I have any particular 
accomplishments here at Pine Lakes. I have worked on 
a number of things with other people. I guess the most 
significant was when we forced ELS to back down when 
they want to charge the leased land resident more than 
$120 a year to pick up our garbage when that cost is 
supposed to be included in the lot rent. We did all the legal 
back and forth but ELS’ main tactic is always intimidation. 
When someone tries to intimidate me that old confidence 
built while reciting Bible verses kicks in and I stand my 
ground. 

As president of HOAII, I see my job as making sure 
ELS honors our prospectus and making sure Pine Lakes 
remains their flagship community. I am nervous about the 
upcoming negotiations between ELS and the Pine Lakes 
Estate Homeowners Association.  If the estate owners 
would opt to divest themselves of ELS, our activities would 
be devastated.  

I plan to stay at Pine Lakes for another 15 to 20 years.  
What will happen in that time?  We’ll see.
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Sell your home on leased lot 
with 

HOMES IN PARADISE BROKER 

www.homesinparadisebroker.mhvillage.com 
  

 

CALL CHLOE 
(239)247-4856 

-Licensed under State Law 
-Most experienced sales agent of homes on leased lots in Pine Lakes 
-Will help with ELS Approval of Buyers 
-Will help stage your house  
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Medicare & Health Plans 

WE CAN 
HELP! Kathy & Katherine Thousand 

Insurance agents for over 20 years 

 Make Your Free Appointment Now! 
Call 239-201-4560 

to speak to a licensed insurance agent. 
Viscaya Center  1401 Viscaya Pkwy., Unit 2  Cape Coral, FL 33990 

�at�y��nsurance�p�onsFL.co�  Insurance�p�ons���com 

MEDICARE    Supplements    RX Plans    Advantage 

  

TONY’S APPLIANCE
& AIR CONDITIONING

239-997-0923 OR 246-3699

249 SACRAMENTO ST.
N. FORT MYERS, FL 33903

$30 SERVICE CALL M-F

Our Advertisers Make
This Publication Possible.

When you patronize them, please
mention that you saw their ad

in the Whispering Pines.

Your WP Staff Needs a Little Help

We really appreciate the contributions made by our 
“correspondents” and can tell by the comments that our readers 
enjoy them. Reminder to send your typed article (Word or .rtf 
format) JUST to cindyahrens@netzero.net. DO NOT send to 
Stinger.

If you are unable to type your article or you do not have an e-mail 
account--PLEASE ask someone in your group to type 
(Word or .rtf format) and send JUST to Editor Cindy 
(cindyahrens@netzero.net).  THANKS!



 
 

 
 

CAC042699 

            ***MANUFACTURED HOME SPECIALIST***  

 
 
 
 
 

GET PAID 
TO BE 
COOL 

LIKE ME! 

We are NOW Official     
         NEST PRO   
      INSTALLERS! 
Get a 5 yr. warranty 
with our installation! 

Custom Cooling & Heating, Inc. 

 

 
 

COOLIE CASH CONTEST! 
For every 10 A/C’s we sell, we will give 
away a $500 check! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To enter the contest: 
 

 Purchase a new A/C system from us 
 Installed between 10/1/18 – 4/30/19 
 Submit completed contest entry form 
 

We will be picking winners each month 
so don’t miss your chance to win.  
 

*Check future newsletter Ads for the winners* 
**See your installation packet for rules & entry form** 
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229 Del Prado Blvd.
We’ve Moved to Unit #8

Cape Coral, FL 33909
(Cypress Center)

NOW OFFERING LARGE FORMAT PRINTING
Banners • Signs

N

PINE LAKES CALLING POST

If you are NOT receiving emergency ELS calls (from 
an Oklahoma area code) PLEASE call the Pine Lakes 

Reception desk 239-731-5565 and request that your 
phone number(s) be added immediately.  The Calling 
Post was essential during Hurricane Irma last September 
– hoping we won’t need the emergency information this 
summer/fall!

MAIL BOXES

Mail boxes will be replaced on an as 
needed basis.  The mail box must not 

be functional for some reason for it to be 
replaced.  Each resident must make the request 
for his/her mail box in person at the reception 
desk.  Most common reason for a mail box to 
be replaced is the door fell off or no longer 
functions.
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List or purchase your home through the top-selling sales broker for homes on leased land in
Pine Lakes Country Club and Lake Fairways. Take a look at these recent listings:

Here are a few of our recent sales: 
Pine Lakes: 38E, 61J, 49O, 61A, 62E, 59G, 45A, 33B, 31K, 44A, 42L, 10J, 42E, 33K, 49C, 10L, 37B, 31-O, 53H, 58C, 
63H, 51B, 12E, 52G, 62F, 63B, 53D, 54D, 51C, 36G, 31E, 51G, 9N, 40G, 49M, 53E, 14H, 46C, 63K, 36H, 43G, 43H, 37K, 
37A, 49A, 46H, 62G, 60H, 13A

Lake Fairways: 13I, 33P, 16E, 27M, 2P, 5M, 20G, 45Q, 35i, 53J, 11-O, 27L, 25N, 27E, 19L, 50L, 42F, 23G, 24L, 19J, 46K,
25M, 26P, 35O, 40i, 43G, 48E, 51G, 52G, 53G, 8O, 50N, 54D, 51F, 7G, 36K, 57D, 8N, 5A, 15M, 51F, 21G, 28M, 45B, 51Q, 
4P, 19E, 39K, 50A, 5B, 39O, 32L, 34Q

Taylor Resort Homes, LLC
Licensed and Bonded Broker for Manufactured Homes on Leased Land

Specializing in Pine Lakes Country Club and Lake Fairways Country Club
Annette Graley 941-740-2587 / Deborah Stanton 210-416-7629 / Sheryl Webster 248-884-0730

Peg Wagner 518-366-8297 / Tom Williams 210-275-9937 / John Lambert 239-940-7307
Esta Dow 239-997-2514 / Lori Haines 570-660-9285

Available 7 days a week, evenings included

38C Indigo Ct., $39,900

31B Gator Creek Ct., $49,900

16F Diamond Hill Ct., $57,500

59M Sun Air Ct., $38,000

49Q Saddlebrook Ct., $48,000

62J Tarpon Woods Ct., $30,000

33H Hidden Hills Ct., $65,000

30E Gator Creek Ct., $29,000

42H Meadows Ct., $44,900

14M Circle Pine Rd., $40,000

35H Ravines Ct., $38,000

45L Lone Palm Ct., $45,999
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SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 

239.244.8795     800.681.3772
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164 Pondella Road, North Fort Myers, Florida 33903  |  239.997.6464

THE LAW OFFICE OF

NORMA HAND BRILL, P.A.

Wills, Trusts, Durable Powers of Attorney, Health Care Directives, 
Probate, Medicaid Eligibility, VA Benefits

Listing Information

This ad will appear
in the following communities:

I. O. = 77115
– APPROVAL NEEDED –

Please review, sign and send back to PCI:

   Approved

  Changes needed

 By: 

 Date: 

•  AIR CONDITIONING  •
ELLSWORTH HEATING & COOLING
239-995-6005/1-800-995-7005 ........................
...........................................SEE AD ON PAGE ?

Bayside Estates
Buccaneer Mobile Estates

Burnt Store Lakes
Carriage Village
Carribean Park

Century 21
Cinommon Cove

Del Tura
Forest Park

Heritage Cove
Horizon Village
Imperial Harbor

Jamaica Bay
Lake Arrowhead Village

Lake Fairways
Old Bridge
Parker Lakes

Pine Island Cove
Riverwoods Plantation

Sabal Springs
Southern Pines
Tamiami Village

Tara Woods
The Cascades of Estero

The Heritage
Tropicana Mobile

Windmill N. Ft. Myers

Ellsworth Heating & Cooling 
was founded in SW Florida 

50 years ago, making it 
one of the oldest and 
most reliable family 

owned and operated air 
conditioning companies 

in the tri-county area. Started as 
a one-man operation in 1968. The company rapidly became 
highly trusted for its exceptional personal service and solid 
dependability. Today, Ellsworth Heating & Cooling is one of 

the most respected businesses in SW Florida.

239-995-6005 • 1-800-995-7005
CMC1250389-CAC057214-RA0016458-ER0001803

We Accept All
Major Credit Cards

FINANCING AVAILABLE

10% DiagnosticDISCOUNTWith mention 
of this ad

FREE ESTIMATES ON ALL A/C SYSTEMS
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	 28	 29	 30	 31

October Birthdays

October Anniversaries

*The Celebration Calendars are maintained by Judy Hale. 
If you have changes or have been missed, please contact Judy so she can update her files.

Nancy Hurley
Eileen Reese
Bill Nye

Judy Howard

Ann Krismantis
Merv Kemp

Howard Harrison

Sharon Rondeau
Glenn Ruttledge
Jim VanDellei

Jan Larkin
Carol Brady

Tom Lyle
Carol Guenthner
Mitchell Gilman

Josh LaRoche
Wayne Houpt

Donald Gorman
John MacKenzie

Louanne Smith
Wilma  Jenkins
Ed Murdza
Judy Hardy
Carol Berry

Delores Eldrige
Robert Tempke
Joan Leary

Dudley Bynum

Cynthia Ahrens
Kathleen Raymond
Sharon Thomson

Janice Beamer
Kathryn O’Reilly
Sandy Van Horn
Priscilla Mosher

Cass Klapec
Bev Thoreson
Mike Tannenbaum

Jodi Malott
John Martin 
Angelika Teresky
Bob Hensman
Dave Rotthoff

Rich Pacewic
Beverly Bynum
Lois Likinay

Marilyn Mathews
Elaine Mandeville
Berton Nelson

Tom Fulwider Verdie Kay Vangha
Judy Wuebbels
Joan Murphy

Joan Morash
Edward Prakapas
Lori Downey
Scott Hintz
Angela Dansereau

Cecile Fuller
Richard Pietkeen
Robert Tayman
Leslie Tait
Joyce Reetz

Paulette Shaw
Roger Jung
Annette Maloney
Georgette Bothner

Bonnie Caldarozzi
Sue Buckhout
Susanne Hunt
Carl Simeone

Karen Nobles
Geraldine Allen
Martha Watson

JoAnn Nilsson
Martin Webster

Tom Williams
Diane Villowock/Stout
Nancy Noble
Gil Eastman
David Sharp

Bob Shaw	
Ed Stawski
Terri Walton
Patricia Schovv

Mike & Bonnie 
   Stropes ‘88
Ed & Veronica 
   Murdza ‘64

Jim & Barb VanDellei ‘10 Lew & Peggy Ackley ‘82 Neil & Cynthis 
   Ahrens ‘75

Neil & Sharon 
   McKeachnie	
Bob & Ruth	Shaw ‘55
Boffa Mary	
   Solvans Alfred ‘94

Leonard &Cecile Fuller Mike & Raylene 
   Blankenship

Gerald & Karen Ano ‘77

Joe & Betty 
   Luminiello ‘59

Dick & Michelle Scaletti	
Glenn & Ellen Smith

Donna & Jerry 
   Hofsommer ‘89

Charlie & Linda 
   Wakefield ‘91

Jack & Fran Stauffer ‘68

Clemith & Sheila Duffett

Russell & Elaine Hill ‘50 Gene & Linda Knisley	
Buddy & Barbara 
   Caputo ‘57

Jim Keto Joy Joan ‘13
Joe & Mary	 Belfi ‘01

Bruce & Paula PaddockRobert & Joice 
   Rottman ‘55

Rogers & Debbie 
   Hamilton ‘76

Fred & Carol 
   Matthews ‘59

Roger & Karen 
   Flippini ‘78

Peter & Janice Talty Jay & Laura Nicoson	
Joe & Kathie Garbino	
Sal & Cheryl Carrera ‘70

Leonard Fuller
Mary LeClerc
Frances Radford
ELaine Gibson
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WHISPERING PINES PUBLICATION DEADLINES

WHISPERING PINES IS “LOOKING FOR HELP!”
ATTENTION CUL-DE-SAC AND COURT CAPTAINS
• NEW CIRCULATION COORDINATOR EFFECTIVE WITH THE JUNE/JULY/AUGUST ISSUE OF 
WHISPERING PINES— BEV MERCURIO, 513-746-8181.  Thanks to Bev for volunteering and to Peg Ackley 
for a great job!
• Each copy of the Whispering Pines costs approximately $2 for set-up and printing.
• Cul-de-sac Captains: be sure to call your Court Captain with a current number by the 20th each month.
• Court Captains:  Please notify Circulation Coordinator (Bev Mercurio, 513-746-8181) of total number 
needed BY THE 23rd OF THE MONTH BEFORE DISTRIBUTION. If no update is received, Coordinator 
will deliver the same amount as the previous month—which may not be enough copies or may be too many 
copies at a cost. 
NO ADDITIONAL COPIES are printed – your final numbers are used for printing.
Giving your count to the Court Captain who relays the Court total to the Circulation Coordinator is essential 
to making sure every occupied home in Pine Lakes receives a copy of the Whispering Pines.

HELP NEEDED FOR WHISPERING PINES:
Looking for 1-2 people with marketing or advertising experience or interest to help solicit new display 
advertisers. Expanded display ads (not the classified ads) are an essential resource for our Pine Lakes residents 
PLUS they financially support production of the Whispering Pines. 
Please contact Cindy Ahrens, 612-790-1913, cindyahrens@netzero.net for information.

	 ISSUE MONTH	 DEADLINE – 5:00 PM
	 November	 Fri, Oct. 19
	 December	 Sun, Nov. 18
	 January 2019	 Mon, Dec. 17, 2018
	 February 2019	 Thurs, Jan. 17, 2019
	 March 2019	 Fri, Feb. 15, 2019
	 April/May 2019	 Mon, March 18, 2019
	 June/July/August 2019	 Fri, June 21, 2019  (distributed in July)
	 September 2019	 Sat, Aug. 17, 2019
	 October 2019	 Mon, Sept. 16, 2019
	 November 2019	 Fri, Oct. 18, 2019
	 December 2019	 Sun, Nov. 17, 2019

2018-2019 WHISPERING PINES DEADLINES



WHISPERING PINES TEAM 2018
Editor – Cindy Ahrens (cindyahrens@netzero.net)
Stinger Digital Print – Layout, Production Coordinators
Webmaster – Stu Paterson (www.ourpinelakes.com)
Article writers are acknowledged with a byline.
Celebrations – Judy Hale
Photographers – Lou Ackley, plus several others. 
                                   Thank You!
Circulation Coordinator – Bev Mercurio, 513-746-8181 
Distribution by Cul-de-sac Captains

ATTENTION CONTRIBUTORS
Deadline for the next issue is Oct. 19 
Please e-mail your articles/submissions to Editor at 
e-mail address:
	             cindyahrens@netzero.net

Editor and Production coordinate to insure all items are 
included.

STOP! YOU’RE RETIRED!
You are here to enjoy 
yourself—why clean?  

Call TWO BLONDES & A MOP 
to do it for you. We also
open & close for you.

Call Terri Walton – 215-317-1831
Bev Mercurio – 513-746-8181

AIRPORT TRANSPORTATION
HOUSE SITTING/PET SITTING

Call Maryann Flaker
937-623-3109

RSW: $40 One Way
Punta Gorda: $30

WINDOW TREATMENTS
Blinds, Shades, Drapery, & Shutters

Sales, Installations, & Repairs
ABODE BLINDS LLC

Jerry Hofsommer – Pine Lakes Resident
Call for a FREE ESTIMATE 219-614-4370

SHARPENING SERVICE
Knives, scissors, garden tools, 

circular saw blades
Call Tom Fulwider  720-231-8327

For Pick Up & Delivery in Pine Lakes

PRESSURE WASHING
Houses, sidewalks, driveways.
Pine Lakes and Lake Fairways
Resident owned & operated by:

Ray  (215) 353-3017
Gary  (413) 433-0322

GENERAL HOUSE CLEANING
Done Right by Debra

Full Time Pine Lakes Resident
617-429-0011

Russodebra8@gmail.com

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES
Remodeling & Repairs

Kitchens, Baths, Lanais, 
Windows, Siding

Painting, Concrete, Flooring
No job too small – 
Pine Lakes resident

Call John Sole, 239-848-6391

T
h
e

Classifieds
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GARAGE DOORS AND
OPENER REPAIRS

Over 25 years’ work experience
Pine Lakes Resident

Call: Gary
Home: 239-599-4920
Cell: 413-433-0322

SCREEN REPAIR & 
VINYL WINDOWS

Lanai windows re-vinyled
Window screens made to order

No job too small
Call Jaime any day of the week

239-603-1968

JOHN BROWN PAINTING
Interior Exterior

Pine Lakes Resident
Free Estimates

Reference on Request
Reasonable Cost
Material Discount

Call John @ 419-355-0750

THE HANGMAN
Hang one Light or Fan $50.00

I am a certified electrical contractor
Wally Marsden 239--246-7495

PROFESSIONAL ALTERATIONS
Women’s and Men’s Clothing

Bridal and Formal Wear
Home Décor

ESTIMATES FREE
MARTHA “AUNTIEM” STEVENS

Pine Lakes Resident 
239-217-0730

DAVE CAMPBELL PAINTING
Interior/Exterior • Special Finishes

25 Years Experience
Licensed & Insured
Pine Lakes Resident

(239) 834-3560
davecampbellpainting@gmail.com

COMPUTER & TECH HELP
Apple & Android Tablets & Phones,

Windows & Apple PCs, Printers,
Virus Removal & PC Tune-Ups,

Echo|Google Home|Apple HomePod
$30/hr. + $10/home visit

Bob Heft -- Call 239-215-2050

HOUSE MAINTENANCE HOUSE MAINTENANCE HOUSE MAINTENANCE SERVICES

COMPUTERS

WHISPERING PINES ADVERTISERS – CLASSIFIED AND DISPLAY ADS
Please e-mail your advertising copy to e-mail address: cindyahrens@netzero.net
This will help the editor and production to coordinate and make sure all ads are included and are paid.
If submitting payment at Clubhouse Reception Desk, please include paper copy of the ad, along with check made out 
to Pine Lakes HOAII.  If paying for ad direct to Stinger, they will notify editor of payment for bookkeeping purposes.  
Questions – contact Cindy Ahrens, 612-790-1913, cindyahrens@netzero.net.  Looking forward to working together to 
making advertising in the Whispering Pines a success for all! Deadline for the next issue is OCT 19.

LEESIDE PAINTING
Interior Exterior

Wallpaper Hanging / Power Washing
Pine Lakes North Fort Myers

PH: 239-217-0422
CELL: 617-212-5210

leesidepaintinginc@gmail.com
Mike Cremin

HOME REPAIR
Lake Fairways Residents for 12 yrs

Small construction projects, 
flooring, painting, Drywall, 

kitchen cabinets & counters,
Power washing, small 

concrete jobs.
Call James at 239-220-3614



SEASON EVENT/ACTIVITIES CALENDAR

2018
10/6/18	 Beautification Christmas “Treasures” Sale, 9-11 AM Card Room
10/27/18	 Men’s Club Halloween Dance – The Black Velvet Duo
11/4/18	 Beautification “Welcome Back” Ice Cream Social, 2-4 PM
11/5/18	 Beautification – Begin Community Decorating
11/10/18	 Women’s Club Spaghetti Dinner 5:30-9:00 PM
11/18/18	 Men’s Club Show: The New Odyssey (3 performers with 30 different instruments)
11/22/18	 Thanksgiving Dinner sponsored by Women’s Club
12/1/18	 Entertainment — Motown Magic
12/9/18	 Beautification Golf Cart Parade, 5-7 PM
12/16/18	 Beautification Christmas Home Tour, 1-4 PM
12/31/18	 Beautification New Year’s Eve Dance
2019
1/2/19	 Beautification – Take Down Community Decorations
1/8/19	 Women’s Club Health Fair
1/12/19	 Men’s Club Magic Show: Harry Maurer Comedy/Magic
1/15/19	 Men’s Golf Member-Member Tournament
1/17/19	 Men’s Golf Member-Member Tournament
1/18/19	 Women’s Club Craft Fair
1/19/19	 Pine Lakes Men’s Club Golf Tournament
1/25/19	 Men’s Golf Member-Member Banquet
1/26/19	 Men’s Club Show: Singer Johnny Conterfiet – The Three Divas
2/8/19	 Men’s Club 6th Annual Home & Garden Show
2/9/19	 Entertainment – The British Invasion Years
2/21/19	 Women’s Club Fashion Show
2/22/19	 Canada Dinner Dance
2/23/19	 Men’s Club Show: Magic/Comedy with Glen Foster & John Rathbone
3/1/19	 Women’s Club Treasures Sale
3/2/19	 Men’s Golf Grand Shoot Out
3/10/19	 Annual Canada Day Golf Tournament
3/16/19	 Men’s Club St. Patrick’s Dinner Dance with The Marlinaires
3/28/19	 Men’s Golf Member-Guest Tournament
4/13/19	 Men’s Club Potluck Dinner Dance


